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M E M O R A N D U M  

DATE: March 14, 2006 

TO: City Council Members 

FROM: Jennifer Bruno, Policy Analyst 

RE: Petition to assign an honorary name of “Karl Malone Drive” to the portion of 100 
South Street between 300 and 400 West 

 
 

POTENTIAL MOTIONS 
1. [“I move that the Council”]  Adopt a resolution assigning the honorary name of “Karl 

Malone Drive” to 100 South between 300 and 400 West. 
 
2. [“I move that the Council”]  Not adopt a resolution assigning the honorary name of 

“Karl Malone Drive” to 100 South between 300 and 400 West. 
 

 

The following information was provided previously for the Council Work Session on March 7, 
2006.  It is provided again for your reference. 
 
 
A. On February 6, 2006, the Mayor, at the request of Denis Haslam, President of the 

Utah Jazz, initiated a petition to honor former Utah Jazz player Karl Malone, with an 
honorary street name on the street bordering the south side of the Delta Center, 
home of the Utah Jazz.   

1. The petition is to assign the honorary name “Karl Malone Drive” to 100 
South between 300 and 400 West. 

2. The Utah Jazz are proposing to honor Karl Malone for his contribution to 
sports history in Salt Lake City and the state of Utah. 

3. 300 West currently bears the honorary name of “John Stockton Drive.” 
 
B. The Council Chair recommended that the City check with the Japanese Churches on 

200-300 block of 100 South to assure that they are aware of this proposal and to get 
their feedback.  This request was made of the Administration, and Council staff has 
also made contact.  We will forward to the Council any comments received. 

 
C. The applicable Master Plans do not specifically address the issue of honorary name 

changes.  The vision statement of the Final Report of the Salt Lake City Futures 
Commission states that Salt Lake City “Embraces pluralism and encourages 
diversity in population, urban design, and cultural expression. 
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D. The Planning Division sent notice to all property owners potentially affected by the 
name change, on February 6, 2006, as well as interested parties and all Community 
Council Chairs. 

 
E. The Planning Division held an open house regarding the issue on February 13, 2006.  

No comments were received at the open house, but the proposal received 
unanimous support from the affected property owners. 

 
F. Planning, Engineering, Property Management, Transportation, Public Utilities, 

Police and Fire have all reviewed the petition and have voiced no objections 
regarding the petition. 

 
G. The City Attorney’s office has prepared a resolution for Council consideration to 

assign the honorary name of “Karl Malone Drive” on 100 South between 300 and 400 
West.   

 
H. The City does not currently have a written policy addressing the honorary naming of 

streets and criteria to meet when requesting an honorary street name.  A policy with 
a criteria list was adopted in the mid 1980s, but was rescinded by the Corradini 
Administration.  Given the recent level of interest, the Council may wish to develop 
a policy, or request that the Administration prepare a draft policy.   
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